
Page 1 of 2 

(Please note procedures can vary by location and can change over time) 
 

Consulate Report for 

Calgary, Canada 
(As reported to the Isaac Brock Society - Liberty and Justice for all US Persons Abroad) 

 
 
Renounced at Calgary U.S. consulate in Winter 2012. One daughter and I renounced. We 
were the only ones in the waiting room, after the security guard came and escorted us up 
the elevator. We had to wait a few minutes and then dealt with a woman at one of the 
windows, who took our documentation, made some copies, and confiscated our U.S. 
passports. She was dismayed that my daughter did not have her Birth Abroad of a U.S. 
Citizen paper. A few days later, this was found and sent to the consulate, after e-mail 
correspondence. We had our separate discussions with the U.S. consul. This was in an 
area just off the seating area, and anyone in the waiting area would be able to hear your 
conversations. The consul presented a lot of arguments of why-not to renounce. Fairly 
weak ones, citing global warming, and what if you won a lottery and wanted to live south 
all the time. At some point, you will be asked, “what makes things different now, from all 
the past years that you did not renounce?” My daughter and I had both submitted written 
reasons why we were renouncing, so we reiterated some of them. When he realizes that 
you are not backing down, he then allows you to sign the papers and take the oath. At one 
point, I did express that I was angry that I was not being allowed to renounce for my 
other daughter with a developmental disability. And pointed out that her guardian and 
alternate guardian had just renounced. He came back with the reply that perhaps in the 
future she would have a different guardian who wanted to live in the U.S. I also told him 
that I resented this daughter’s appointment being cancelled by the Calgary consulate. He 
did agree to re-book that appt., if I wanted to, but told be he would interview her 
privately, and if he thought she did not know what citizenship was, that he would not let 
her renounce. I cannot put her through this, so will not be making that appointment. The 
consulate told my other daughter and me that it would be 6-12 mos. before our Loss of 
Nationality papers would be mailed to us. In the meantime, we were still U.S. citizens 
and could even vote. We did get some very small receipt indicating that we had paid 
$450 each for our renouncing fees. 
---Cecilia, 2012.03 
 

***** 
 
In Calgary the renunciation was done in a somewhat open area. The Consul was behind 
glass and I was in an open room – essentially a cubicle with walls to the ceiling. I do not 
know if others could have heard the Consul but they definitely would have heard me. The 
renunciations are processed at a different time than visas so there was only one other 
person there who had the appointment after mine.                                                                
--- Peg11, 2012.03 
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I renounced in Calgary in Fall 2011. We think it was just over an hour in total for the 
renunciation. I renounced and my husband came as an observer.  
You check in at the security in the lobby of the building and they call up to the Consulate. 
I was there 30 mins early but they said to come back close to the appointment time. I had 
to stand in a specific spot so the security guard from the Consulate could see me via 
camera. The guard came down and escorted us upstairs on the elevator. First was the 
security screening (similar to an airport) then waited for a clerk to call my name. Then 
gave her my letter and identification. I may have gone back to the clerk but don't recall. 
Then waited for the Consul to call me into a booth. The Consul talked a lot about reasons 
not to renounce - most I had considered already; some I had not. He never asked about 
my children but mentioned me having children - in my letter I did not give any details of 
my children just said "children". I think he talked for at least 20 minutes and then we had 
to sign the forms. There was a mistake on one so it had to be redone and then the second 
time I signed the wrong place so again had to be redone. Those errors added 5-10 minutes 
to my appointment.                                                                                                                
--- Peg11, 2012.02 

 
The renunciation appt in Calgary was very formal. There was no joking. I was given 
many scenarios why my life could be difficult after renunciation as a non-US citizen yet 
not one of them made me reconsider my decision to renounce. Essentially I had the 
impression that he thought I was making the wrong decision by renouncing.                          
--- Peg11, 2012.01 

 
***** 

 
It went fairly smoothly and I would estimate I was in and out within an hour. He went 
through many reasons to not renounce and didn’t seem to understand my reasons for 
wanting to renounce....which was I wanted one citizenship and I had more devotion to 
Canada.  
They took my 450.00 at the appt and said 6-12 months (sigh)...now just the waiting 
game! I am so relieved it is over and I can call myself 100% Canadian!                             
--- Wowthisssucks, 2012.02 

 
 
 

 


